## **DISCLAIMER**

Electronic versions of the exhibits in these minutes may not be complete.

This information is supplied as an informational service only and should not be relied upon as an official record.

Original exhibits are on file at the Legislative Counsel Bureau Research Library in Carson City.

Contact the Library at (775) 684-6827 or library@lcb.state.nv.us.



U.S. Department of Transportation

National Highway Traffic Safety Administration Region IX Arizona, California, Hawaii, Nevada, America Samoa, Guam, Mariana Islands

201 Mission Street Suite 2230 San Francisco, California 94105 Tel: 415-744-3089 Fax: 415-744-2532

March 24, 2003

Honorable Barbara K. Cegavske Nevada State Senate 401 Carson Street Carson City, Nevada 89701

Dear Scnator Cegavske:

We regret being unable to testify on this important piece of legislation, Graduated Drivers Licensing. In the United States, automobile crashes are the number one cause of death and injury for teenagers 15 through 20 years of age. Sixteen-year-old drivers have the highest crash rate of all teenagers. They crash more on a per mile driven basis than all age groups up to 80 year old drivers.

A study on the graduated licensing law in North Carolina revealed that between 1996 and 2000 all crashes involving 16 year old drivers decreased 26 percent; injury crashes decreased by 30 percent. Daytime crash risk decreased 21 percent while nighttime crashes (9 p.m. – 5 a.m.) decreased 52 percent. Single vehicle crashes were reduced by 36 percent and multi-vehicle crashes were down 22 percent during this time period. Preliminary results from evaluations being conducted in Ohio and California are reporting similar findings.

Similarly, a study conducted by the Insurance Institute for Highway Safety of Florida's system showed a nine percent reduction in fatality and injury crashes for the 15 to 17 year old age groups. A NHTSA study to evaluate the effectiveness of the system in Michigan found similar success. Michigan's evaluation included a survey on parental attitudes on the graduated driver licensing system. The survey of parents of young novice drivers found widespread approval for the program (96.9 percent).

The facts and the studies show that Graduated Drivers Licensing laws do work at saving the lives of our young drivers, which is why 38 states have passed this type of law. NHTSA and I firmly support Graduated Drivers Licensing laws and their life saving benefits.

Respectfully,

David Manning, PhD Regional Administrator NHTSA Region 9

People Saving People
http://www.ahtsa.dot.gov

EXHIBIT G Committee on Transportation

Date: 0.3-25-03 Page | of |